
Editorial

This is a time of much excitement for the Journal of

Organometallic Chemistry . As Publishing Editor within

Elsevier Science responsible for publications in Inor-

ganic and Organometallic Chemistry I should like to

share with you some of the changes that have happened

recently.

First of all, it is a time to say ‘farewell’, but also

‘welcome’. In January we bade farewell to our Asian

Editor, Professor Kohei Tamao, of Kyoto University,

but at the same time were most happy to welcome his

successor, Professor Kazuyuki Tatsumi, of Nagoya
University, who now continues Professor Tamao’s

work for the Journal.

Professor Kohei Tamao has decided that he should

change the balance of his activities in respect of his

managerial and advisory tasks, and has reluctantly come

to the conclusion that he has had to relinquish his work

for the Journal. This blow is somewhat tempered by his

agreement to remain a member of our Editorial Board,
and thus to promote the interests of the Journal in as

many ways as he can. Kohei became Asian Editor in

July 1999. He has discharged his work with distinction

and energy, with insight and discretion. Authors, and

readers may remember his excellent special issue dedi-

cated to the Chemistry of Interelement Linkage (volume

611/1�/2 (2000)). We will all miss Kohei’s contribution

as Editor, but we wish him success and pleasure with his
many activities, as well as personal happiness, in the

future.

Kohei’s departure is balanced by the good fortune

that Professor Kazuyuki Tatsumi has agreed to join us

as of 1 January 2002. Kazuyuki, who joined the

Journal’s Editorial Advisory Board in 1997, is a leading

chemist in the field of transition metal chemistry. He

obtained his B.Sc. and then his Ph.D. in theoretical
inorganic chemistry in 1976 under supervision of

Professor Takayuki Fueno, and under the guidance of

Professor Sei Otsuka and Associate Professor Akira

Nakamura. In 1977 he went to College Station, Texas,

and began his academic career as a postdoc at Texas

A&M University, where he studied lanthanide chemistry

with the late Professor Minoru Tsutsui. In 1979 he came

to Ithaca with his family and became a postdoc at
Cornell University working with Professor Roald Hoff-

mann. In the theoretical group, he learned the beauty of

chemistry, and witnessed the 1981 Nobel Prize going to

Professor Hoffmann. In 1982 he joined the Professor

Akira Nakamura group in the Faculty of Science, Osaka

University as Assistant Professor, and started chalco-

genide chemistry of early transition metals while he

continued the study on theoretical inorganic chemistry.

An award from the Neste foundation allowed him to

work as Visiting Professor at the University of Helsinki
in 1985, and he was a visiting professor at EPFL,

Switzerland, in 1987. He moved to the Faculty of

Engineering Science, Osaka University, in 1991 as

Associate Professor, and then to Nagoya University in

1994 as Professor of Chemistry. He was awarded the

Inoue Prize for Science in 1998.

As his current research interests include the various

aspects of inorganic and organometallic chemistry,
Kazuyuki strengthens the Editorial competence in the

areas of prime importance to the Journal. The rest of the

Editorial team, as well as the Publisher, greet him most

warmly, and hope that he will enjoy his association with

the Journal as much as we will benefit from his

knowledge and experience.

I have said that Kohei and Kazuyuki are our past and

present Asian Editors, and similar to the American and

European Editors responsible for a large, diverse,

geographically dispersed, but highly active group of

organometallic chemists. This may be an opportune

moment to remind authors that they are encouraged to

submit their contributions to their Regional Editor. The
addresses for submission by conventional mail (see next

paragraph) are thus.

For the Americas*/Professor Richard D. Adams,

Department of Chemistry and Biochemistry, University

of South Carolina, Columbia, SC 29208, USA. E-mail:

adams@mail.chem.sc.edu.

For Southern Europe*/Professor Guy Bertrand, Uni-

versité Paul Sabatier, Hétérochimie Fondamentale et
Appliquée, 118, Route de Narbonne, 31062 Toulouse,

Cedex 04, France. E-mail: gbertran@chimie.ups-tlse.fr.

For Eastern Europe, Germany, Austria and

Switzerland*/Professor Wolfgang A. Herrmann, Tech-

nische Universität München, Institut für Anorganische

Chemie, Lichtenbergstrasse 4, D-85747 Garching, Ger-

many. E-mail: herrmann.jom@ch.tum.de.

For Western Europe, Middle East, Africa and
Australasia*/Professor D. Michael P. Mingos, FRS,

The Principal’s Lodgings, St Edmund Hall, Queens

Lane, Oxford OX1 4AR, UK. E-mail: michael.min-

gos@seh.ox.ac.uk.
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For Japan and East Asia*/Professor Kazuyuki Tat-

sumi, Research Centre for Materials Science, Nagoya

University, Furo-cho, Chikusa-ku, Nagoya 464-8602,

Japan. E-mail: i45100a@nucc.cc.nagoya-u.ac.jp.
For Subject Reviews*/Professor Gerard van Koten,

Utrecht University, Department of Metal-Mediated

Synthesis, Padualaan 8, Utrecht CH 3584, NL.

For Book Reviews*/G.J. Leigh, The School of

Chemistry and Molecular Sciences, University of Sus-

sex, Falmer, Brighton BN1 9QJ, UK.

The Journal of Organometallic Chemistry has a long-
standing tradition of publishing original papers dealing

with theoretical aspects, structural chemistry, synthesis,

physical and chemical properties including reaction

mechanisms, and practical applications of organometal-

lic compounds.

Due to the growing importance of organometallic

complexes in bioorganometallic chemistry and material

sciences, on one hand, and of heavier main group
elements in organometallic chemistry, on the other

hand, the scope of the Journal has recently been

enlarged, and work covering these fields is also con-

sidered. Besides original papers, the Journal publishes

review articles and notes.

There is more to announce for the Journal of

Organometallic Chemistry than changes to Editors and
scope. Late 2001 we introduced Electronic Submission

of manuscripts which already proves attractive to

authors as a means of communicating their material to

the Journal. Our goal is to reduce the overall publication

times yet further, turning delays in the ‘snail mail’ into a

memory of the past. The Editors also send papers for

review electronically, after assuring themselves that

potential referees will welcome papers sent in this
form. All author-related services, including Electronic

Submission, are combined at the Elsevier Science

Author Gateway: the URL for the Journal of Organo-

metallic Chemistry is

http://www.elsevier.com/locate/jorganchem

where full instructions for submission may be found. We

look forward to receiving more submissions made in this

way.

Electronic Submission is balanced by Electronic

Publication at Elsevier. As you may know Elsevier

Science is pioneering innovative information solutions

for scientific professionals, researchers, and students.

While many authors still wish to see their research

published in print, today most readers tend to find the

information they need online. ScienceDirect is now

considered by both librarians and users to be the most

successful of all the scientific information databases

available on the web. With online usage figures growing
month by month, articles published in the Journal of

Organometallic Chemistry receive unparalleled reader-

ship and dissemination worldwide.

ScienceDirect can be visited at

http://www.sciencedirect.com.

In July 2001 the backfiles of the Journal of Organo-

metallic Chemistry were loaded onto ScienceDirect

allowing access to all published material back to Volume
1, Issue 1 (1964). Moreoever, through Articles in Press

the accepted, not yet corrected, peer-reviewed articles

are made available online long before they appear in

print.

While an institute needs to subscribe to the Science-

Direct platform to get online access, ScienceDirect

WebEditions grant free web access to the most recent

12 months of the journal provided your library holds a
print subscription. So-called open linking technologies

provide access, as far as possible, to all cited articles

irrespective of who published the article and where it is

located.

As the wealth of scientific information and academic

knowledge accessible via the Web is virtually limitless,

getting to it is proving more complicated and time-
consuming by the day. To help alleviate this problem

Elsevier Science has developed Scirus to specifically

search the Internet for scientific information.

Scirus can be visited at http://www.scirus.com.

Finally, if you subscribe to ContentsDirect the

Journal of Organometallic Chemistry ’s tables of contents

will be delivered directly to your desktop well before
publication of the physical issue. Hot-links in the table

of contents bring you directly to the full-text article in

ScienceDirect.

ContentsDirect can be reached at

http://www.elsevier.com/locate/ContentsDirect.

Exciting times are lying ahead of us, and we look

forward with keen anticipation to trying to meet the

challenges.

Sandra Migchielsen

Publishering Editor

Inorganic Chemistry

Elsevier Science

E-mail: a.migchielsen@elsevier.nl
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